

Message from the Headteacher

Dear Parents

After thirty-three years at St Paul's and as our Deputy Head since September 2012. Mrs. Crompton will be stepping down and retiring from her current role as Deputy Headteacher at St Paul's CE Primary School. Over many years she has taught so many of the children, who have journeyed through our school. As our Deputy and school SENCO, she has helped the school grow from strength to strength and given opportunity for all to flourish and live life in all its fullness.

Although Mrs. Crompton is stepping down from her current role, we are delighted that she will still be with us for two days per week from September next year as a teacher at St Paul's.

From September I am delighted to inform you that two members of our current leadership team in school will be embracing the roles of Assistant Headteacher at St Paul's. Our two new Assistant Head's will be Mrs. Regan and Mrs. Moorhouse. Mrs. Regan from September will also be our new SENCO (Special Needs Coordinator) in school. I am sure you will join me in welcoming them to their new roles in school as I do. We all look forward to our continued partnership together.

Yours sincerely

Mr. Wright

Parking and Keeping Safe

I have had concerns raised by our local nursery, Kids planet. The nursery have raised understandable concerns about St Paul's parents parking on the Kids Planet private nursery car park at school drop off and collection. The nursery is very concerned with the number of parents parking on their car park, and the potential danger to the very young children who attend the nursery and their families. It has been reported by the nursery that there has almost been an accident on two occasions.

For safety reasons and out of respect for Kids Planet nursery please do no use this space for drop offs to our school. Furthermore, for the safety of our children please do not drive down Richmond St at drop off and pick up times.

If you are coming by car please make use of the church car park across the road. Thank you for your continued support.

Sports Day We will be holding our sports day, weather permitting, on Tuesday 17th June. The timings are as follows:

Reception to Yr2	9.10-10.10
Year 3 & Year 4	10.15-11.15
Year 5 & Year 6	11.20-12.20

On this day, children do not need to wear school uniform and are encouraged to wear suitable sports clothes and trainers. Please also ensure that children have a labelled bottle of water in school.

You are very welcome to attend the event on the school field to see your child compete at the times given above. The field can be accessed either through paths behind school or via Richmond St. If you are coming via Richmond St, please out of respect for our neighbours do not drive or park down here and be careful when moving through this area.

Our Christian values focus this half term is Perseverance

Save The Date

Friday 13th June Yr 5 & 6 Viking Trip

Freddy Fit Friday 13th June (PE Kit needed in school)

Monday 16th June Class photographs

Tuesday 17th June am Sports Day

Tuesday 24th June Yr 1 trip to Salford Museum and Art Gallery

Thursday 24th July 5-7pm Yr 6 Leavers' Party

Friday 25th July Leaver's Service in church 930am

School Uniform

Click on the link to check our <u>School</u> <u>uniform expectations</u>
Just a reminder that earrings are not allowed to be worn in school.

Holidays in Term Time

Parents have no entitlement to take their child out of school for a holiday in term-time. This can lead to Penalty Notices. Multiple Holidays taken in Term Time could result in Prosecution. Thank you for your continued help and support.

Follow us on twitter @paul_primary



'Life in all its fullness' (John 10:10)